
 
TO:  MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM: LANELL ENDRES, FINANCE DIRECTOR/ASST CITY ADMINISTRATOR 
 
SUBJECT:    ACCEPTING DEBIT AND CREDIT CARDS  
 
DATE: MAY 2, 2017 
 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 

The City does not currently accept any forms of electronic payment (debit and credit cards).  
We had looked into the issue several years ago and it was determined at that time due to 
various issues, it was not feasible for the City to offer the service.  We recently talked with a 
different vendor that offers the service at no cost to the City as the charges would be paid by 
the customers that choose to utilize this service.  The company is GovPayNet and they have 
been in business over 18 years but recently started working with municipalities.  They started 
out in the law enforcement area and have now expanded to cities.  They have customers in 
45 states with nearly 3000 agencies.  They would process the credit and debit card payments 
and deposit the payments into the City’s account.  They accept the major credit cards-Visa, 
MasterCard, American Express and Discover including credit, debit and prepaid debit.  The 
payments can be made onsite, online and by phone.  GovPayNet has been certified as PCI 
Level 1 which is the highest security rating.  They offer full service at a call center operated 
24/7.  A copy of the fee schedule is included with this information.   
 
GovPayNet would provide training for the staff and a media kit to help us notify our residents 
of the service.  The only expenses that we may incur would be if we found we needed a 
separate computer for the customer to use (this is not required and may not be necessary but 
if we get a lot of use we may find that it would be beneficial) and if we decide to integrate the 
payments with our software programs, there would be a charge from our software company 
which we would investigate further if we decided to move in that direction.   
 
If we decide to move forward with this option, we suggest starting with utility payments only 
and then adding additional options such as building permits, park reservations, ambulance 
service, swimming lessons and pool passes as we become more familiar with the program 
and processes.  It is also possible to add law enforcement fines and charges as well.  At this 
time, however, we would not be able to offer this to our motor vehicle customers due to the 
timing of the deposits required by the State of Minnesota.   
 
I have contacted other cities on Minnesota that currently use this company and they all have 
had very good things to say about them and their customer service.  Comments included that 
the program is simple to use, the reports are customizable, there are no hidden fees, the 
company is very responsive, and the City doesn’t have to worry about security.   
 
I presented information regarding GovPayNet to the Public Works Commission and they were 
in favor of offering this service to our customers. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff recommends that the City Council approve using GovPayNet as the service provider for 
acceptance of credit and debit cards as outlined and to authorize staff to enter into an 
agreement with them subject to review of the contract by our city attorney. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attachment(s): 
 
GovPayNet Info Sheet 
Card Processing Service Fee Schedule 
 
 






